0 G & MINISTRY OF BUSINESS,
(\E:EL] INNOVATION & EMPLOYMENT
gy HIKINA WHAKATUTUKI

12 September 2018

Ref: DOIA 1819-0240

S. L. Turner
Email: fyi-request-8511-c09fca98 @requests.fyi.org.nz

Dear S. L. Turner

Thank you for your email of 16 August 2018 to the Ministry of Business, Innovation and Employment
(MBIE) requesting the following information under the Official Information Act 1982 (the Act):

For the last 5 financial years, please provide the following information:

1. How many speeding infringements have MBIE vehicles been issued?

2. How many accidents have MBIE vehicles been involved in?

3. In how many accidents were MBIE vehicles found to be at fault?

4. In how many accidents was excessive speed of the MBIE vehicle found to be a factor in
the accident?

5. For accidents and speeding infringements in which MBIE vehicles were found to be
liable, what was the total cost to MBIE for insurance excess, to repair the vehicles
and/or pay the speeding infringements?

While MBIE will provide you a response, we need to extend the time available to answer your request.
MBIE’s response will be with you no later than 11 October 2018. However, we will endeavour to
respond to you sooner.

The reason for the extension is that consultations necessary to make a decision on the request are such
that a proper response to the request cannot be made within the original time limit.

You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the Ombudsman of our decision to extend
your request. Information about how to make a complaint is available at:
www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or freephone: 0800 802 602.

Yours s{ncerely

inisterial Writing
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